

Department of Economic and Community Development



November 19, 2015

Mr. Andrew Maziarski IVI/CBRE 4 West Red Oak Lane White Plains, NY 10604

Subject:

100 Pocono Road Brookfield, CT

Homeland Towers

Dear Mr. Maziarski:

The State Historic Preservation Office is in receipt of the proposal for the above-referenced project, submitted for review and comment pursuant to the National Historic Preservation Act and in accordance with Federal Communications Commission regulations.

After completing review of the proposed undertaking, SHPO has determined that there will be no historic properties affected by the proposed installation of a 171' monopole tower within a 75' by 75' lease area and associated equipment at the subject property. Please note that SHPO considers this location to be archeologically sensitive, but the confirmed level of disturbance suggests low potential to encounter archeological resources. Based on the information provided to this office, SHPO concurs that no historic properties will be affected by this undertaking.

The State Historic Preservation Office appreciates the opportunity to review and comment upon this project. These comments are provided in accordance with the Connecticut Environmental Policy Act and Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act. For further information please contact Todd Levine, Environmental Reviewer, at (860) 256-2759 or todd.levine@ct.gov.

Sincerely.

Catherine Labadia

Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer